
BIRTHDAY: None. 
ANNIVERSARY: 5 Dec; Karen and Trevor Schofield, 13 Dec; Jenny and Robin Cantrill. 

 

Tonight: AGM 
Fellowship: John Goggins and Stephen Hladio 

 

Future Programs:  

 

12 Dec: Christmas Dinner,  
THEME; Christmas Dress  
Partners’ Night, 6:30 for 7:00pm 
$40 per person, Two course meal, Beachside Golf Club 
Fellowship: Rob Powell and Brian Morrison 
 

19 Dec: MEDICATIONS, ALCOHOL AND HEALTHY  
LIFESTYLE FOR OLDER ADULTS, Stephanie Higgins 
Introduction: John Goggins 
Vote of Thanks: Stephen Hladio 
Five Minuter: John Hozack 
Fellowship: Robert Richards and Glenn Rowen 
 

26 Dec: No Meeting 
 
 

JANUARY IS ROTARY’S VOCATIONAL MONTH 
 
 

2 Jan: No Meeting 
 

9 Jan: Genelle and Tim Gregory dinner 
 

16 Jan: Rotary Park, Pizza and Prawn 
 

23 Jan: Meeting; back at the Golf Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Christmas Trees on sale from Saturday 9 Dec to 24 December 2017. 
Sat and Sun from 10:00am to 4:00 pm, Mon to Fri 4:00 to 6:00pm. 

All members to help, PLEASE. 

 
 

Meeting’s Report; 28 November 2017  
 

Meeting opened by VP PP Trevor Schofield welcoming members and guest speaker Debbie Peters  
 

Steve Hladio – International toast to Rotary Club of Harvard Illinois, 
USA. 
 

Sponsorship for Blessing of the Fleet Leonie Smith – spoke on the crowd 
funding account at Horizon Credit Union.  Leonie spoke on the interview 
with WIN News and thanked members who turned up for the story on 
Blessing of the Fleet.  Sponsorship so far Shoalhaven City Council (SCC) 
$10,000.00 and possible another $10,000.00, the new owners of 
Priceline, Woolworths, Bendigo, Leonie to follow up, though a number of 
businesses have already donated money towards the Blessing of the Fleet, 
BIG 4 Bungalow Park are to be approached in 2019.   Accommodation 
venues have been written to regarding sponsorship for the BOF.  
Denise Drysdale $5,000.00.  There is still $15,000.00 in the bank though more money is needed for the 
Blessing of the Fleet to proceed in 2018. 
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 NOVEMBER IS ROTARY’S DISEASE PREVENTION AND TREATMENT MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
7 Dec Thur Jumping Castle 

9 - 24 Dec Sat-Sun Christmas Trees Sale 
12 Dec Tues Christmas Party 

Jan Semi-annual fees due 
Feb  PETS 

23-25 Mar Fri-Sun District Conference 
Mittagong 

10 Apr Tues Club Anniversary 
14-15 Apr Sat-Sun District Assembly 

5 May Sat 
Stage set-up, 
Entertainers, Civic 
Centre 

11-19 May Fri-Sat Entertainers 
18-20 May Fri-Sun RYPEN Camp, Mogo 

20 May Sun 
Stage pull-down, 
Entertainers, Civic 
Centre 

26 June Tues Club Changeover 
1 July Sun District Changeover 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil 
this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  

PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the 
Bulletin editor know. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to  
Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 

http://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla


Treasurer report – AGM next week – finances statements to be emailed to members, please read.   

 

International Director Steve Hladio spoke on the Rotary Club of Harvard Illinois.  Has assisted in a 
growing of fruit & veggies in their community engaging young people in this program, the food grown is 
then donated by young people to members of the community.  Young people involved with the program 
have a better understanding of production of food.   
Steve then spoke then updated members of the Polio program and to date $8 billion has gone towards the 
reaction of polio worldwide.   
 

Vocational Director Rhondda Purtell informed members that the Fairfax account has been paid 
finally from the Business awards and nomination forms are now available Max Bayliss Community 
Service award, members are encouraged to nominate a worthy replicant.  
 

Youth Service Director Andrea Tucker is working on program of events ready for next year, has a 
meeting with Kim Waters Well Being Teacher from Ulladulla High School on Thursday. 
 

Club Service Craig Saunders spoke on suicide in the area and requested members to come up with 
ideas to assist with Men's Mental health, the prevention of suicide in area in particular. 
 

PP Tim Gregory informed members that Christmas trees selling starts on the Saturday 9th December 
2017.  Roster for 2017 is 10am -4pm on the weekend and 4pm-6pm 
week days the roster to be sent out in the next few days. 
 

5 Minuter Steve Hladio – spoke on the changing of the guard at 
Buckingham palace – two guards and flag up when Queen is in 
residence and one guard and no flag when Queen isn’t home.  How 
Australia broke tradition with the first female guard to be involved with 
the changing of the Guard and Ceremony of the keys which continued 
even during the bombing of London in WW2. How Australia   provided 
Navy Guard in 2000 as part of the Celebration of Federation and Steve 
Drum Major of the band during time.  Steve explained the tradition of 
the guard where new guard to right and old guard on the left.  
 

Almoner Bill Harris Everybody is well. 
 

Raffle – 3 of diamonds  

 
Guess speaker Debbie Peters been in the 40 years is in the food handling food technician.  Debbie 
spoke on her husband set up a business as a result of nearly losing their daughter to food poisoning.  16% 
of the population are in the valuable category for food poisoning.  Food safety is in everyone's best interest.   
Organism are related to food poisoning.   Food poisoning can relate to multiple health issues. 
Debbie worked with people after a large outbreak of food poisoning in the 90s, which after Food safety 
standard was updated. 
Worked and wrote Woolworths food safety documents.  Also, has written the small goods food safety 
manual and food safety auditors manual.     Food safety is across all fields.   
Through the work Debbie and her husband has done there has been a reduction of food poisoning incidents 
in Australia. 
Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report. 
 

 

End of Report. 
 

Thank you to the seven volunteers who offered to bake a cake for the Christmas raffle. 


